

Mewsletter: July 2017

June's Attendance					
Week ending 9.6.17.17(Overall: 95.09%)					
1 ^{s†}	У5	99%			
2 nd =	У3	97.22%			
2 nd =	У1	97.22%			
4th	Rec	96.25%			
5th	У4	95.00%			
6th	У2	90.74%			
7th	У6	88.24%			
Week ending 16.06.17(Overall:96.31 %)					
1st	Rec	99.00%			
2nd	У4	98.80%			
3rd	У3	98.15%			
4th	У5	96.80%			
5th	У2	96.30%			
6th	У1	94.81%			
7 th	Rec	88.24%			
Week ending 23.06.17(Overall:91.08 %)					
1 st	У2	97.22%			
2 nd	У6	95.59%			
3rd	У5	94.06%			
4th	У4	93.56%			
5th	У3	93.52%			
6th	У1	86.11%			
7th	Rec	76.19%			
<u>Week en</u>	ding 30.06.17	(Overall:95.09 %)			
1st	У3	100%			
2nd	Rec	97.00%			
3rd	У1	96.30%			
4th	У6	95.88%			
5th	У5	94.00%			
6th	У2	92.14%			
7th	У4	90.80%			

Year to date: 94.79% (Target: 96%)



Biathlon

The Boney Hay Biathlon has now taken place and what a fantastic time was had by all! You can be so proud of your children who pushed themselves to run further and cycle harder than they have ever done before! Their beaming faces and excited laughter showed how much they had enjoyed themselves. It really does bring a lump to your throat. Now we would be really grateful if any sponsor money could be paid into school by 7th July. . The money raised will be split between funding the summer visits (90%) and the Teenage Cancer Trust (10%). All sponsor forms will be entered into a draw with the winner receiving a £5 Smiths Voucher. This will be drawn at the School Assembly on July 20th. You've got to be in it to win it!



Uniform

We are so proud of our children's appearance in their uniforms. Year 5 have been measured for their Year 6 Blazers and these will be presented to them, with their ties, in assembly on the first day. May we remind the new Year 6 that they will need collared shirts (available from most supermarkets) to go with these. All items of uniform for all years can be purchased online from https://www.supersport.co.uk/schoolwear/boney-hay-primary-academy.html or in person at Uniforms Plus at Sankeys Corner.

Children should also wear school shoes NOT trainers and hairstyles should be smart with no spikes or extreme shaving. Long hair should be tied up to avoid catching nits or getting tangled up.

PE Kits need to be in school every day and children WILL NOT be excused PE for not having a kit in school.

Thank you for your support.

Football

It has been wonderful to have football teams out over the last few weeks playing against other schools. Unfortunately two matches had to be cancelled due to insufficient teams or players.

Our thanks go to Mrs Jones (Mum of Mylie) who took all the girls' kits home to wash only to have the tournament cancelled. Let's hope for better luck next time!

End of Term Activities

July is always an exciting month in school and we have a range of activities planned for children and parents.

Monday 3rd July: Reception/Year 2: Cannock Chase Museum Wednesday 5th July: Reception/Year 2: Cannock Chase Museum

Thursday 6th July: Years 3 and 4 to Wolf Mountain

Friday 7th July: Non uniform day and disco until 5pm; Year 4 to Lichfield Festival Song Trail

Tuesday 11th July: Gardening Boxes Showcase

Wednesday 12th July: Year 6 Leavers' Celebration and Presentation Evening at 7pm. All welcome.

Friday 14th July: Gala trials; Reports to parents.

Monday 17th July: Children to meet their new teachers; Gala training

Wednesday 19th July: 9.30 Burntwood Swimming Gala - parents of children taking part are welcome to

watch; pm House Point Treat

Thursday 20th July: Year 6 Baking Day and Cream Tea

Friday 21st July: 2pm End of Year Farewell Assembly All welcome. Children may be taken home at the end

of the assembly.

Monday 4th September: Staff Training Day. (Children in on Tuesday 5th September)

H S A Events

Our wonderful H S A are kindly subsidising the costs of our summer visits, but they do need to raise some more money! There will be a non - uniform day on Friday 7th July followed by a disco from 3.30-5.00. ! Without their support, many of our visits would not take place.

Goodbyes!

We will be sorry to see our Year 6 children move to their High Schools. They are having a Leavers' Celebration and Presentation on Wednesday 8^{7h} July at 7pm and would love as many of you as possible to join them.

They will also take a full part in our End of Year Assembly on Friday 21st July at 2pm.

We wish them all the very best for the future and hope that they will always have a place in their hearts for Boney Hay.

We are also saying Goodbye to Mrs Curley who has worked as both Lunchtime Supervisor and Teaching Assistant. We wish her all the very best in her future studies.



September dates

Mon 4th Sept: School Closed - Training Day

Tuesday 5th September: All children back in school

Friday 22nd Sept: Jeans for Genes Day